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Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

REGION 1
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF THE CITY OF BATAC

Advisory No. 2 s. 2024
29 'Wé%ﬂ

In compliance with DepEd Order (DO) No. 8, s. 2013
this advisory is issued not for endorsement per DO 28, s. 2001,
but only for the information of DepEd officials,
personnel/staff, as well as the concerned public.
(Visit www.deped.gov.ph)

4t REGIONAL CONVENTION AND SCIENTIFIC MEETING

The Biology Teachers’ Association of the Philippines, Inc. Ilocos Region
Chapter (BIOTA IRC), in coordination with the Mariano Marcos State University —
Department of Biological Sciences (MMSU-DBS), will be holding the 4t Regional
Convention and Scientific Meeting on December 10, 2024 at MMSU Center of Flexible
Learning (CFL) from 7:30 a.m to 5:00 p.m.

Mr. Gualberto Tampol Jr. and Mr. Mark Janree Valencia of Ferdinand E.
Marcos Senior High School and Mr. Rodolfo Pingao of General Artemio Ricarte Senior
High School, BIOTA officers who will be serving as facilitators and moderators during
the convention are requested to attend on official time.

All BIOTA members in the Schools Division of the City of Batac are also
requested to attend the convention.

Attached is the request letter for reference.
For your information.
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BIOLOGY TEACHERS ASSOCIATION OF THE PHILIPPINES, INC.

ILOCOS REGION CHAPTER
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Attention: Engr. Pepsi P. Duldulao
Ferdinand E. Marcos Senior High School (FEMSHS) *_.__

Mrs. Carmencita p. Lorenzo
General Artemio Ricarte Senior High School (GARSHS)
Dear Sir:

Warm greetings!

| am glad to inform you that the BIOLOGY TEACHERS ASSOCIATION OF THE
PHILIPPINES, INC. llocos Region Chapter (BIOTA IRC), in coordination with the Mariano
Marcos State University-Department of Biological Sciences (MMSU-DBS), will be holding the
4" Regional Convention and Scientific Meeting on December 10, 2024 at MMSU Center for
Flexible Learning (CFL) from 7:30 in the morning to 5:00 in the afternoon.

With this, may | respectfully request the following:

1. Attendance on official time of MR. GUALBERTO TAMPOL JR. and MR. MARK JANREE
VALENCIA (FEMSHS) and MR. RODOLFO PINGAO (GARSHS) as BIOTA-IRC officers
who will be serving as facilitators and moderators during the said convention

2. Dissemination and attendance of all BIOTA members in your jurisdiction to attend
convention. Attached is a flyer for your perusal.

BIOTA IRC is committed in promoting biology education and research by providing
fora to all active members in Region I. To realize this, it holds convention yearly, allowing a
platform to communicate ideas in biology education and research, thus preserving this
strong community with similar goals, values and interests.

| look forward to your approval of these requests.

Thank you very much for your overwhelming support to the endeavors of BIOTA
Phils. Inc. May God bless us all.

Very respectfully yours,

ALICE GERALDINE HERNANDO-PAGALING

Incoming President, BIOTA IRC
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